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Forty-two participants and leaders from twenty-four congregations shared the power of SGM at the Summer Institute at The Mountain in August. Using the basic SGM elements as a foundation, they gained insight into the profound changes that can occur within congregations because of Small Group Ministry.

The diversity of participants added a richness to the interactions: some in programs just starting to others from programs in place for over 10 years; from young congregations to those close to 200 years old and memberships ranging from under 100 to over 800. Sixteen states were represented.

Designed initially as a conference to enhance skills in various aspects of SGM, the Institute also provided opportunities to share experiences, explore ways to implement SGM, and understand the subtleties of group dynamics. Having a week together provides the opportunity to live out the topics discussed in workshops, such as group development and facilitation skills. Participants met for Small Group sessions daily, and many reflected on the changes within their group – and themselves – as the week progressed.

There was palpable excitement and energy in the group, enhanced by the serene setting with its vistas of sky, trees, birds, waterfalls, and countless mountain ranges in the distance. Many took advantage of the awesome sunrises and sunsets viewed from the lookout tower and the spacious decks. The atmosphere inspired spontaneous poetry and song at the al fresco Greet the Day rituals and casual evening gatherings in the Great Hall. On the last evening we were treated to the music and hilarity of The Mountain Singers.

One of the outcomes of the Institute was a take-home vision and plan for Small Group Ministry. For congregations that had more than one person attending, this plan was a team effort. It is frequently easier to implement the learning and experiences of an event like the Institute when there are several people who have had the common experience. The conference leaders thank the participants for enriching the Institute with their shared experiences, innovative ideas, and new viewpoints.

We are pleased to announce that the
2009 Small Group Ministry Institute
will be held August 16-21 at The Mountain, Highlands, NC.

